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Letter from the Director  
Dear All, 

 As many of you know, the federal 

Upward Bound has come to an end after 45 

years of continued funding from the U.S. 

Department of Education. However, we are 

still here and will continue to serve our 

students who are already participating in 

the program.  

 As usual, this has been a busy fall 

and Iôd like to thank particularly Melvin 

Campbell and Jessica Leake for keeping 

our programôs presence strong in all our 

cities.  Also, special thanks to Levar 

Mitchell and Rachel Pendergast for being 

such outstanding tutors and mentors! 

 Seniors are wrapping up the col-

lege application process and I have been 

impressed with their hard work.  Seniors 

have focused consistently on their goal of 

college acceptance.  This fall we had a 

Senior College Day, which entailed partici-

pating in a Southern Connecticut College 

Fair and visits to the University of Bridge-

port and Fairfield University.  Congratula-

who have been 

honored this year 

for their academic 

accomplishments. 

 Our Aca-

demic Days in 

October and De-

cember were great 

opportunities to 

see everyone and to reinforce the message that go-

ing to college is the best investment anyone can 

make.  Many thanks to the UConn Health Center 

faculty who made our Health Professions Confer-

ence another great success.  Our students learned a 

great deal about dental and medical school, as well 

as S.T.E.M. professions. 

 We have finished with team meetings and 

will resume during the last week of January.  We 

are looking forward to continuing to work with our 

students and assisting with college selection and the 

financial aid process.   

Wishing everyone a peaceful and joyful holiday 

season,  

Susana M. Ulloa 

Health Careers Awareness Conference  
December 1st, UConn Health Center 

 The second academic day of the fall semester was held 

December 1st at the UConn Health Center in Farmington.  Our sev-

enth annual collaborative academic day with the Health Center en-

couraged Upward Bound students to learn more about careers in the 

health care field, particularly dental and medical ones. 

 Sophomore students started the morning by participating in 

a Discovery and Research lectures and workshops led by  Keshia 

Ashe, a fifth year research student at the Health Center before mov-

ing to a session about getting accepted into college led by Tiffany St. Bernard, a research 

assistant at the Health Center.  Juniors and Seniors spent the morning learning about Dental 

Science from Dr. Michael Goupil.  The Forensic Odontology Workshop was especially en-

joyed by students. 

 During lunch, students had the opportunity to meet with dental and medical stu-

dents to receive advice and mentoring about careers in medical fields.  After lunch, all stu-

dents participated in a student forum where they were able to have their questions and ideas 

discussed.   

 This academic day was highly successful and popular.  Thank you to Dr. Granville 

Wrensford, Dr. Marja Hurley, Ms. Ashe, Dr. Goupil, Ms. St. Bernard, and the other students 

and faculty of the Health Center for making the day so engaging and informative! 



Attention Seniors: Scholarship Information 

There are great scholarships out there.  Finding them is the hard part.  There are scholarships for people from certain towns, peo-

ple whose families work at certain jobs, and some tailored to your particular interests. The links below can help you get started 

searching them out.  Once youôve found one youôre interested in, be sure to apply early and follow all directions! 

Links  

http://apps.collegeboard.com/cbsearch_ss/welcome.jsp 

http://www.blackexcel.org/100minority.htm 

http://www.free-4u.com/prod04.htm 

https://apply.hsf.net/applications/ 

http://www.aynrand.org/site/PageServer?pagename=education_contests_tf 

http://www.latinocollegedollars.org/ 

http://www.scholarships.com/ 

http://www.finaid.org/scholarships/average.phtml 

https://www.scholarshipamerica.org/hartfordfoundation/ 

http://www.rbffoundation.org/application.html 

http://scholarships.fatomei.com/college.html 

http://www.fastweb.com/ 

http://www.hsf.net/Scholarships.aspx 

http://www.bodybymilk.com/sammy_scholarship.php 

http://www.thehartford.com/alliance/faqs.html 

http://www.hfpgscholarships.org/Scholarships/Home/tabid/305/Default.aspx 

 

Please visit:  http://www.fafsa.ed.gov/index.htm 

MAKE SURE YOU HAVE ALL YOUR DOCUMENTS GATHERED: your Social Security Number, driverôs license, 

income tax returns, W-2 forms, bank statements, and investment records.  

¶ Apply as early as possible beginning January 1st of each year.  Many schools and scholarships will want your 

FAFSA information before they can make decisions. 

¶ Schools and states have their own deadlines. Contact each college for their exact deadline dates. 

 

TIP: When you submit your FAFSA, be sure to print out the confirmation page and keep it for your records. It contains a 

confirmation number with the exact date and time (Central Standard Time) the form was received.  

FAFSA Information 

We will help you and your parents with your FAFSA  on College 

Goal Sunday on January 27, 2013. For locations and registration 

visit: www.collegegoalsundayct.org  

Page 2 UPWARD BOUND/CONNCAP NEWSLETTER Fall 2012  

Get Involved With the Upward Bound Alumni Association!  

We want to hear from you! 

If you want to be involved with the UUBAA, please contact us. 

ñUB in touch nowò contacts:  

IF YOU HAVE ANY SUGGESTIONS OR IDEAS FOR US PLEASE        

CONTACT US: 

Email: ub.alumni@gmail.com 

Face book: request us by searching Upward Bound Alumni Association  

or go to:http://www.facebook.com/#!/group.php?gid=13099015513&v=info 

mailto:ub.alumn@gmial.com
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Academic Day at UConn Storrs  

October 27, 2012  

  The first academic day of the year took place on 

Saturday, October 27th at the University of Connecticut at 

Storrs Campus.  After breakfast, students started working 

on time management, career planning, and college applica-

tions. 

 The Sophomores began 

the morning by participating in a 

workshop called ñWhat are your 

interests? Choosing your best col-

lege,ò made students list and ex-

plain to each other what their in-

terests and strengths were.  Stu-

dents then used these lists to help 

each other to look for interesting 

and appropriate colleges.  Leslie 

Cruz enjoyed this activity, be-

cause, ñthe college brochures 

were useful because I now know 

what colleges have majors in my 

interests.ò  Enoch Cain agreed 

that this was a useful activity, 

stating that he enjoyed the semi-

nar because ñhe would not get the 

college information anywhere 

else.ò 

 Juniors began the day in a Time Management 

workshop let by Program Assistant Shanado Williams and 

Tutor Melvin Campbell.  This workshop asked students to 

think critically about how they used their time and how to 

be more efficient and realistic about the ways that they use 

their time.  All of the juniors said that they really enjoyed 

this session, and that they could see how being better about 

time management could impact them now, in high school, 

through college, and into their careers. 

 Senior students spent the morning working on their 

college applications and essays.  Program Coordinator Jes-

sica Leake, Program Assistant Kim Armstrong, and UConn 

English Instructor and Upward Bound Summer Literature 

Instructor Patrick Lawrence all helped students one-on-one 

with application issues. Many students worked with Mr. 

Lawrence to workshop and revise their college essays 

while other s worked on the Common Application and got 

advice and help from program staff.  

 After lunch in the South Campus Cafeteria, stu-

dents continued to work in workshops.  Sophomores par-

ticipated in the Time Management session and found it as 

useful as the Juniors had. 

 The Juniors worked with Susana and Levar to un-

derstand the difference between college and high school.  

Students discussed how the teachers are different, what the 

different expectations of the classes were, and how expec-

tations would be higher in college.  Miguel Navarro-Rivera 

found this workshop particularly helpful, nothing that he 

was glad he had learned how different college professors 

are from high school teachers now. 

 In the afternoon, Seniors worked with Jessica and 

Kim, searching for scholarships.  Jasmine Francis and Ed-

inson Vazquez were glad to have started this search, and 

Anthony Sampson was excited to find a scholarship oppor-

tunity for graduates of Bulkeley High School.   

 Thank you to Patrick Lawrence, Levar Mitchell, 

Rachel Pendergast, Shantel Honeyghan and all the other 

summer Tutor/Counselors who helped to make the day a 

success! 



On October 13,  the Center for Academic Programs celebrated its 

45th anniversary of Access and Educational Opportunities with a brunch 

where several alumni stars from the centerôs programs (Upward Bound, Edu-

cational Talent search and Student Support Services) were awarded for their 

work. Upward Boundôs own Rashaunda M. Tyson was awarded for her hard 

work giving back to her community.  She is a graduate of the Hartford Public 

School System where she attended Thomas Snell Weaver High School. Ms. 

Tyson mentioned she really appreciated Upward Bound because without the 

help and the encouragement she ñwouldnôt be able to tellò where she would 

be today.  She also commended the program for what it is still doing for the 

younger students who are from backgrounds similar to her.  

 Today she says she feels blessed to have been a part of the program 

because it has a lot to do with her success today. After Upward Bound, Ms 

Tyson attended the College of the Holy Cross in Worcester where she ma-

jored in English and concentrated in African Studies and Creative Writing.  

After graduating, Ms. Tyson pursued her dream of teaching English at the 

Nativity School of Worcester. She left Worcester to join the New York City Teaching fellows program, which enabled 

her to receive a masterôs degree in secondary education from St. Johnôs University.  Since then, Ms. Tysonôs focus has 

been giving back to her community.  While teaching in the Bronx, she founded the Melissa Dionne Tyson Memo-

rial Book Award that subsidizes the cost of books for stellar college bound students.  Ms. Tyson epitomizes the spirit 

ALUMNI NEWS: 

Rashaunda Tyson, Upward Bound Alumna, Honored at 45th Anniversary 

of the Center for Academic Programs  
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Shanado Williams, Upward Bound Alumnus, Selected as the  

2012 CAEOP TRiO Achiever  

 UConn Upward Bound/ConnCAP Alum, Shanado Williams, was recently recognized as a TRiO achiever at the 

Annual Conference held on November 9th, 2012 for the Connecticut Association of Education Opportunity Programs 

(CAEOP).  As a student in the program, Shanado distinguished himself as an outstanding student and role model for his 

peers. He graduated from Weaver High School in 2007, Hartford, 

with high honors and was the Valedictorian from his graduating 

class. While at Weaver High School he participated in many 

activities that taught him leader- ship and determination. He par-

ticipated and joined programs such as the Upward Bound Pro-

gram, Youth Organization (YO) of Hartford and Blue Hills Civic 

Association in an effort to grow and give back to his community.  

In the fall of 2007, he began his college career at the University of 

Connecticut and completed a Bachelorsô of Science in Biology 

in May 2011. Shanado is cur- rently pursuing a Mastersô degree 

also at UConn in Molecular and Cell Biology. He intends to enroll 

in Medical School in the fall 2014.  

While at UConn, Shanado has been very involved in extracurricular activities such as the Pre-Medical Society and the 

Phi Sigma Pi Fraternity, Inc. and has participated in many volunteer toy and food drives, mentoring elementary school 

children,  and has worked very hard on many weekends setting up and breaking down make-shift clinics at churches, 

mosques, and barber shops. Shanado is currently the President of the Upward Bound Alumni Association (UBAA) 

and has been trying to maintain connections with the programôs alumni. In addition, Shanado is a tutor and mentor to 

children in grades 4th and 5th attending West Middle Elementary School in Hartford. His goal ñis to give a push to the 

youths of today start on their journey of becoming the leaders of the future.ò 
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On Friday, November 12th, senior students from the University of Connecticut Upward Bound/

ConnCAP program had the opportunity to attend the Southern Connecticut College Fair, held annually at the 

University Of Bridgeport (UB).  At the college fair, students were able to meet with representatives from more 

than fifty colleges.  After the college fair, students toured the University of Bridgeport and Fairfield University 

(FU).  Students also had the opportunity to meet with admissions representatives from both Universities. 

 At the University of Bridgeport students were not only fascinated with the schoolôs history and its ties 

to the circus, but also the academic opportunities. They found the variety of program of study available very 

interesting.  They were even more intrigue to find out that one of the schoolôs programs of study which in-

cluded not only basic Science, nutrition, but even Martial Arts. One student mentioned that he was not aware 

that one can attend college for a focus such as Martial Arts, so he appreciated the exposure to the world of 

possibilities when it comes to exploring a major. The students also found it comforting when the admissions 

officer mentioned the resources available to students. These resources include mandatory office hours, tutoring 

centers, and even the Student Support Services (SSS) office where students can get academic and financial 

adviceð especially when student have the qualifications and have completed their FAFSA applications.  

 
 

Seniors Attend the Southern Connecticut  

College Fair at the University of Bridgeport  

  

 

  

At Fairfield University the students also got the chance to hear about FUôs financial package options, which 

has similarities to BU. This was helpful to students who enjoyed and liked the school, but thought the insti-

tution would be impossible to afford without a decent financial package.  The students also got to hear about 

the Student Support Services at FU and how the institutions help students to navigate their academic system.   

Later in the tour students was greeted by Enerida Ademi, a former Upward Bound Student (class of 

2009) who went to FU after completing the program. She is now a senior who is majoring in International 

Studies and Politics in the School of Arts and Science at FU. Students got to hear her story about applying to 

FU and what it is like to be a student on the campus. She advised students that the school is very good and 

ñ[she likes it].ò She also mentioned that the financial assistance was reasonable and students should not let 

that deter them if they are really interested in attending FU. The students appreciated the words of encourage-

ment and thought the school has a lot to offer students of all backgrounds. Overall they enjoyed both of the 

tours and thought it was great to see the endless choices in school, especially after the college fair at BU. 


